Hampshire Hockey Association
Annual General Meeting Monday 4th June 2007
Held at The Ampfield Village Hall @ 7.30pm.

Present: Committee members – Mr R Glanfield (President), Mr M Ward (Chairman), Ms F Tierney (Vice Chair), Mrs K Upstill (HHA Sec/HWHL Sec), Mr R Wood (Treasurer), Mr C Bond (HHUA and Discipline), Mr P Coote (Boys Schools and Youth), Mr M Harvey ( KO Cup and Tournament organiser), Mr K. Snewing (HMOL Sec.), Mr N. Chilton (non-portfolio), Mr R Macer (Chair. South Boys/non-portfolio).
Vice Presidents – Mr J Gawley, Mr C Bradbury, Mrs N Roch, Mr R Merry.
Clubs – Wimborne Wayfarers, Haslemere, Yateley, , Andover, Portsmouth&Southsea, Alton, Eastleigh (Men), United Services, Havant, Southampton Univ., Southampton, Fleet & Ewshot, Fareham, New Milton, I.o.W., Winchester, Eastleigh (Ladies), Basingstoke, Bournemouth (Men), COP, Aldershot & Farnham, Blandford, Hamble, IBM Nomads, SABHA, Salisbury, Tadley, Vectis, West Meon, Weymouth, Tullet Islanders.
Others – Hamble Sports College,  Mr L. Walker.

Mike Ward welcomed everyone to the meeting especially John Gawley (HHUA President) and passed the formal opening of the meeting to Robin Glanfield (HHA President).
With wit and repartee, Mr Glanfield welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked the committee for their tireless work. 

1. Apologies for absence: Mike Harvey, Sue Barnett, Glenda Cheesebrough, Kathy McLaughlin, Freda Dunn, Phyl. Hart, Stephen R. Davies, Sarah Pearl, Southampton Solent Univ.
2. Minutes of 2006 AGM. 1. HHA Sec. to correct the spelling of Wimborne. 2. Chris Bond requested that Under 7(4) – reword – Hampshire has imposed a penalty unlikely to be less than 30 days… There is no fixed penalty. 3. Mike Ward will sign the amended minutes when they are presented.
3. Matters arising from those minutes. No matters arising.
4. Treasurer’s report and adoption of accounts. See separate report. The full accounts have been inspected by Frank Stokes. Mike Ward thanked Richard Wood for all his hard work in getting the accounts into such good order, in particular the separate headings.
Chris Bond proposed the adoption of the accounts. John Gawley seconded. Adopted.

5. Setting of Affiliation and Competition fees for 2007/8. Richard proposed that the HHA does not raise its own affiliation fee. Carried. The fee to SCHA remains at £6 but the EH affiliation fee has increased to £205.62 Inc. VAT.

Richard also proposed that the KO Cup fee be increased to £25 per team –Snr and Jnr. Agreed.
Club Liability Insurance: Richard has spoken to EH who recommended Perkins Slade @ £137. If clubs decide not to go with Perkins Slade the minimum the HHA will accept is a £5m cover.

Richard explained that from next season clubs will have to put on the website that they have insurance. This will be checked by a member of the HHA Committee. 

Finally, Richard will be sending out a comprehensive form for ALL fees for all hockey activities in the County.

6. Inspector of Accounts. Richard Wood advised us that Frank Stokes was willing to continue. John Gawley proposed, seconded by Nick Chilton. Agreed.
7. Other Reports:
1. EH.  Mike Ward explained that the EH now has a new set up, which has been fairly successful. It is managed in a totally different way with a Board of Directors which now includes our own Nick Chilton. 
EH is continuing with the Single System. PLEASE READ IT ON THE EH WEBSITE AS IT EFFECTS US ALL. 

Mike reported that Leagues/Counties/South have taken objection to various proposals, especially to ban U14’s from playing in Adult Leagues. U13’s are now officially banned.

EH has advocated that there are to be NO County Jnr teams. The Performance Director is David Faulkner and he supports the use of the Academy System. There have been strong recommendations against this proposal.

EH proposes to set up an Indoor League Season for Nov/Dec/Jan. Everyone agrees that this is not viable and therefore no agreement has been reached.
There is also a proposal for players to individually  register with the EH not via their clubs.

Finally, Milton Keynes has been sold and is no longer a hockey centre. The EH offices will remain occupied for 5 years.

 FYI – The European Championships will be held in Manchester this August.
2. SCHA.   Frankie Tierney reported that all the matters mentioned by Mike have been fought by the South – in some cases quite successfully. See Report.
If a team plays an U13 player. It could invalidate their insurance. Most clubs are supportive of the no U13’s but NOT of U14’s and U15’s.

The SCHA AGM is on 20.6.07 from 7pm @ Imber Court, Surrey.
3. K.O. Competition.  Please see report. For next season results will be put directly on to the website by the teams and there will be the implementation of a fine system.

4. Discipline.   Please see reports. Mike Ward congratulated both Chris Bond and Ginette Tessier for a job well done.
5. Schools and Youth.   Please see both reports. Peter Coote wanted to record a vote of thanks to Glenda Cheesebrough. Glenda has recently emigrated to NZ and will be hugely missed. Peter could not understate what she has done for girls junior hockey in Hampshire. Peter would also like to thank King Edwards School for allowing the use of their facilities for County activities.

The question of age groups was raised. The date of 1.1. has now been adopted. Roger Merry said that this is a problem in the Wessex League. Peter Coote agreed that there was a great dichotomy between schools and clubs. The Mini’s are using 1.9. so are retaining their peer group, as are the League’s within Hampshire so this has created an overlap and confusion.

The discussion reached no conclusion.

6. Umpires.   The umpires wish to thank the County for their support. Mike Ward reciprocated.

The HHUA AGM is on June 5th at The Romsey Conservative Club.
7.  Leagues.   Men’s Senior Leagues, Men’s Open league, HWHL and Indoor League. Please see reports for all leagues except Indoor.

Kevin Snewing informed us that he is moving out of the County, but is happy to continue administrating the Men’s Open league.

Kim Upstill and Jo Gordon have informed the HWHL of their desire to hand over the reins to someone else at the end of the 2007/08 season.

8. Election of Officers. All proposed officers duly nominated and elected.
9. Election of Council. All personalia agreed. For the vacant non-portfolio position Kim Upstill proposed Sue Keys from New Milton HC. Agreed.

As to the position of Youth Chair – it makes sense to merge as the girls and boys are now coached together, there is a sharing of facilities, and there is an amalgamation of funds. There is also a very good joint Active Sports programme in place.
10. Election of new Vice Presidents.   Robin Glanfield made two nominations, Anne Berry and Glenda Cheesebrough, which were both approved. 
Of Anne, Robin said that it was staggering what she had done in 20+ years for girls hockey in Hampshire. This July she retires from teaching after 39 years. A teacher at Farnborough Hill with responsibility for all girls hockey, the school has produced many fine players – Alex Danson  GB and England being an example. Anne implemented area hockey for U16 girls and one time ran all 7 areas as Chairman of the Girls Committee. Add to this she was a County coach, South selector and a qualified umpire. This is a record of remarkable dedication to the sport and one we should all be duly grateful for.

Anne was presented with an engraved Crystal Vase and bouquet of flowers in recognition of her services to Hampshire. Anne said she had loved her time helping Hampshire.
Of Glenda, Robin said ‘ For four years now – Glenda has been Chairman and Secretary  of the Girls section of the Schools and Youth Committee. Previous to that she had run the S.E. Area for 15 years, as well as organising School Tournaments for the U14’s/16’s/18’s. She was the HHA rep. to the Junior South Committee. Glenda has also organised the trials/selection of all the County teams (girls). We are sorry to see her leave, but NZ beckons. Don’t forget to leave the kit and practise balls behind! Good Luck.
Glenda had already been presented with a black wrought iron Weathervane with two lady hockey players on it in recognition of her service to Hampshire and so she won’t forget us!
11. Website.   Please see report. Richard Wood entreated us to look at it. Any helpful suggestions for improvements - to him. It is vitally important that Club information is kept up-to-date especially as there will be NO handbook this season. All information will be taken from the website. If clubs have lost their password, they should contact either Richard Wood or Mike Ward.

Richard explained that the website will take all your information from you i.e. entering cup competitions – if you enter you will be billed. Invoices will be sent to the clubs. For Club insurance – if you do not have any insurance you will not be allowed to affiliate. Ladies Registrations will continue and all results will be put on to the website by the teams.
The HHA cannot emphasis enough the need to keep the website up-to-date.

Mike Ward gave grateful thanks to Richard Wood for all the time and effort he puts into being the Webmaster. 

Southampton Univ. said that they had some ideas for the website. Richard asked them to e-mail him.

John Gawley asked for Club/Ground details to be put in, in full with postal codes.

Chris Bond asked that if there is a change of Discipline Officer could he be personally informed.

Kevin Snewing said that Open League match results will now be put directly on to the website by the teams – like the HWHL. Kim to inform Kevin how this is done.
12. Constitutional Changes. See proposed amendments. All agreed. John Gawley felt that some research was needed into the voting numbers of the clubs.
13. Hampshire Development Officer. At the EGM it was agreed to fund our own HDO. Each team will pay an additional £45 per team. The new HDO is Heather Windust who starts on 1.7.07.
Jenny Mayes of Portsmouth & Southsea requested that the HDO put a monthly report of her activities on the website.

14. County Handbook. Do we still need it when all the information is available on the website? Clubs were unanimously in favour of its abandonment. It will save the County £1800 per year especially as we have no sponsorship for next year. Roger Merry asked if the money saved from the handbook could be offset against the HDO funding? It was felt this was not appropriate.
15. Any other business.  Every year the HHUA presents a club with a Hospitality Award as voted by the umpires. This year it was divided into male and female teams. Once again Haslemere were the winners of the Men’s award, but Southampton 2nd XI were the winners of the Women’s. 

Sue Keys (New Milton) informed us that there will not be an U18 girls league for next season. Only the U18 tournament remains. This is very disappointing as a team has already been selected. This is a South directive. This matter will be discussed at committee level.

As voted for by clubs at the last AGM, all non-attendees at this AGM will be fined.

Mike Ward thanked the committee for all their hard work. In turn Mike Ward and Richard Wood received small thank you gifts.
The Meeting closed at 9.45.p.m.
                                                                                                   KU June 2007.
